Voucher Bill Creates 'State Preference for Private Schools,' Lehner Says
Sen. Matt Huffman's (R-Lima) proposal to create a unified school voucher program and educational savings accounts (ESAs) creates a "state preference for private schools," Senate Education Committee Chairwoman Peggy Lehner (R-Kettering) said Wednesday.

 

Huffman faced a series of tough questions from lawmakers during the committee's first hearing of SB85 (Huffman), which the Lima legislator announced during a press conference last month. 

 

During his testimony, Huffman explained that those receiving a voucher would be incentivized to shop for lower-priced private schools if they were able to keep the savings for later. He said this would also likely cause private schools to be more competitive in pricing. 

 

Ranking Member Vernon Sykes (D-Akron) suggested this policy would be unfair for students who choose to stay in public schools because they would not receive any funding for an educational savings account. Huffman said he believes that would be a "great idea" to allow every student to attain a voucher and choose where to go to school -- public or private -- and keep the extra money in an educational savings account. He said he would like to continue discussing that, noting that it may be "a bridge too far."

 

Lehner said "significant changes" in education funding would need to occur in order for SB85 to "make sense," reiterating Sykes' point that public school students don't receive funding for ESAs.

 

"Your response to that was, 'Well that would be great if they could,' but that's not part of the proposal. So, really what we're creating here is a state preference for private schools because you're saying the state would not only pay for your entire tuition for private school, but they're going to give you a bonus," Lehner said. 

 

Huffman said he is sensitive to inequities potentially created by this bill, but noted it currently costs more for students to attend public schools. 

 

Lehner also said the bill would likely cause the state to pay for children who attend private schools with vouchers twice because of guarantees to public schools. Huffman said that is a problem under the current funding formula. 

 

Sen. Gayle Manning (R-North Ridgeville) said residents of the Avon Lake are concerned with the proposal because state funding is already tight. She also said many students may not be leaving public schools because of academics, but because of sports. 

 

Huffman said parents and students choose to go to private schools for many different reasons, and sports is one of them. He said others choose to leave for safety or environmental reasons. On school funding, he said as long as there are caps and guarantees, it will be difficult to appropriately fund schools like those in Avon Lake.

 

Huffman told Sykes a fiscal analysis of the bill has not yet been completed, but it is being worked on by the Legislative Service Commission. He told Sen. Cecil Thomas (D-Cincinnati) that he believes the bill will ultimately reduce the amount of money necessary to educate children in Ohio. 
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